






Mike Gilham, Football Development Manager outlined projects undertaken by the 
football development team, including the launch of Surrey FA's CPD programme 
for coaches and number of courses delivered. He detailed the coverage of 
referees across the County and plans to deliver CPD events for referees as well 
as highlighting recent positive media coverage in the Independent on a mini 
soccer referees course. Mike gave a summary of the Special Schools League 
that had been established summarising the success of the league to date and 
future plans. He highlighted the involvement of the Youth Forum with Surrey FA, 
introducing members at the meeting to everyone. He announced the introduction 
of the Darking Business League at Meadowbank, and the proposal to create an 
U21 League. Mike referred to the target to double participation for women and 
girls, SSE Wildcats and the female coaches club. In addition, the FA plans to 
invest £9m in facility development in order to aid growth. 

Caroline then updated the meeting regarding Meadowbank, advising that the 
completion date would be 25th January and the move to the new office would be 
on 30th January. The office will be closed in the morning but will open at 1pm; 
ongoing external works will continue until 15th February. [post meeting note: the 
move was delayed] 

Caroline referred to the strategy KPI figures, advising that there would be a new 
FA strategy for 2018-2021. Referring to a recent announcement by the FA, there 
would be an additional investment of £500m by the FA in grassroots football 
which would support women's football, clubs, coaches, schools and community 
pitches. She also indicated that there are a number of volunteer vacancies for 
anyone wishing to become more involved within the County including Board 
vacancies which will be advertised in March and those interested should contact 
Surrey FA. 

A question was asked regarding parking spaces at Meadowbank. Caroline 
advised that these are for staff only and visitors should park in the public car park, 
even if attending meetings in the evening. On querying the number of disabled 
spaces, Caroline confirmed there is 1 designated disabled space, but should 
more be needed they would try to accommodate. 

It was queried how many officials changing rooms there were at Meadowbank, a 
concern was raised regarding U1 B's and female usage. Caroline advised that this 
will be managed especially when under 18s were involved and if needed there 
are accessible toilets that could be used for changing. 

4. Any other relevant business as admitted by the Chairman

There was no other business so Ray Lewis thanked all present for attending. 

5. Closure

The meeting closed at 8.25pm. 


